June 9, 1942.

Lt. Paul D. Hinkle, USNR, U. S. Naval Training Station, Great Lakes, Illinois.

Dear "Tomy" s

Thank you for your letter of the 8th instant.

I am enclosing a copy of my reply to George Edwards concerning his suggestion of a double header in Kansas City. Confidentially, had we obtained the Oklahoma Aggies, as we desired, I think we would have filled the hall both nights, but Missouri, in my epinion, does not possess the drawing power that other outstanding teams would have.

Yes, it is correct that we are playing the Naval Aviation cadets of Iowa City on January 29th, the night before we play you.

Sincerely yours,

FOA: AH Duc o Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.